Oct 20, 2023

Mr. Ken Moberg Never Forgotten Honor Flight 225780 Rib Mountain Dr #234 Wausau, WI 54401

Dear Mr. Moberg:

The words Thank You are not sufficient to convey my feelings for all you and your organization have done in making the Oct 16, 2023 Never Forgotten Honor Flight an experience I will treasure till my dying day. What an experience and so many precious memories were made that day. It was certainly a First Class Act. Thank you for your words of appreciation to all the veterans and their spouses at the dinner on Sunday evening and the "Flight of a Life Time on Monday. Thank you and all the Executive Committee members, to the volunteers, to the sponsors, to the Ghidorzi Companies for the beautiful hotel rooms, to the owners and staff of the 2510 restaurant for the delicious meal and to everyone who made that day possible.

For me personally, while at the WWII Memorial I was completely surprised when I was standing in formation for the official photo when I looked up and saw a dear sweet young man, Father Kevin Lenius, who is a Catholic priest ordained 2 years ago in Abilene, TX. Father Lenius is currently studying Cannon Law at the Catholic American University in Washington, DC. Little did I know that with the help of the Never Forgotten Honor Flight organization, my sister, my Guardian Sue Perry, and Father Lenius' mother in Abilene, he would be given permission to spend time with me at the memorial.

I met Father Lenius in 2007 when my active duty Air Force husband and I were stationed at Dyess AFB in Abilene, TX. My husband passed away on Jun 7, 2007 after suffering a massive heart attack and Father Lenius and his family – along with my church and AF family – in Abilene supported me during the darkest days of my life. We have remained friends and seeing Father Kevin in DC was an unbelievable surprise.

Thank you for your generosity in making my trip to Washington so meaningful and memorable.

Sincerely,

Janet Reyes

Janet m. Reyes

PS could you e-mail me the address for HHAUSA my email is: 5anoe12@hotmail.com

Dear Never Forgotten Honor Flight Executive Committe, Staff + volunteer

Your thoughtfulness means so much.

My sencere and heart for Thanks for every thing You did to make Oct 16, 2023 such a memorable and specied day Janet M. Reye